
February 12, 2020 
 
Re: HB 2601 
 
Dear Education Committee Members, 
 
I am writing to you to ask you to support Representative Huebert’s bill HB2601.  As a 
Kansan, I am against any vaccine mandates and against letting a corrupt, pharma 
funded agency like the KDHE have any say in them.  Mandating vaccines violates the 
religious freedoms that I am guaranteed in the United States of America.   
 
I’m currently pregnant with my first child. I am 41 weeks 3 dates pregnant and having a 
home birth so that I do not have to be coerced, harassed or belittled in the hospital 
setting for our choices. My husband has never been vaccinated, he is incredibly healthy 
and was the whole start to my research on vaccines 10 years ago.  
 
We fully believe every BODY should have choice, it’s one thing that’s taken from us 
daily and continuing to be removed.  
 
Just think...  
 
A child chews on a magnetic toy and swallows 9 tiny magnets causing awful damage...  
the parents share this experience and people show support and call for the toy to be 
banned. 
 
A child has an awful allergic reaction to dollar store makeup...the parents share this 
story and people give support and share the risks of such products. 
 
A child receives vaccines  and suffers autoimmune or neurological damage... 
the parents share this experience and people become enraged. 
They call the parents “anti-science” and “anti-vaxxers” 
 
...they disown the parents, spit hateful things at them, and disbelieve the experience.  
 
When did believing parents become such a outrage? Especially when a product has NO 
LIABILITY, no TRUE safety testing and no guarantees.  
 
It’s heartbreaking and disheartening to think my child will grow up in a world where their 
religious, or medical freedoms could be removed.  
 
Please please consider supporting Representative Huebert’s bill HB2601. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Lindsay Wohler 
Olathe, KS 


